Announcement 14/2022 dated 16 March 2022 to make changes to calls for
applications

The Polish National Agency for Academic Exchange (NAWA) informs that in connection with the
cessation of cooperation between the Government of the Republic of Poland and the Government
of the Russian Federation under the Agreement on cooperation in the fields of culture, science and
education entered into in Warsaw on 25 August 1993, resulting from the aggression of the Russian
Federation against Ukraine, NAWA introduces in the announcements listed below:

Announcement number Name of the NAWA programme

3/2022 dated 08 February 2022 NAWA Summer Courses

5/2022 dated 10 February 2022 Ulam NAWA

6/2022 dated 23 February 2022 NAWA Chair

10/2022 dated 07 March 2022 Scholarship programme for students and
scholars POLONISTA

11/2022 dated 07 March 2022 Scholarship programme for students and
scholars POLONISTA

a change to the scope of eligible applicants and other entities, including those who are partners (in the
case of project implementation in partnership formula) or participants in the above-mentioned
Programmes, consisting in the exclusion of natural persons who are citizens of the Russian Federation
and institutions and other entities based in the territory of the Russian Federation from the scope
of the above-mentioned entities.

Other rules related to the implementation of the above-mentioned Programmes remain unchanged.

The Announcement enters into force upon publication.



